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Minutes of Committee Meeting held on
 18th January 2012  at 23 Churchfields
Those Present:  
Neville, Eileen, Chris, Joyce, Sandra, Shirley & Barbara.

Meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

1.
Apologies:
Will & Ray.

2.
Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th January 2011.


The Minutes were proposed correct by Sandra and seconded by Neville.

3.
Matters arising from those Minutes.

Neville confirmed that he had put some wood above the canes in the hut and it seemed to be working.  The canes hadn’t split, but we wouldn’t know how successful it is until the summer.
6 points were awarded for the Top Tray and the basket of vegetables or salad in the last 2011 show and this would now be on-going.

Eileen and Joyce said that putting the names of the exhibitors on the entry tickets had been a success.  Neville confirmed that this had speeded up the process of putting the names on the winning tickets after judging had finished, so it was agreed we would use this method again for future shows. 

4.
AGM 7th March 2012 at 7.30pm
Chris advised that the Mission had been booked from 7.00pm until 10.00pm. It was agreed that we should lay the tables in the same way that we have for the last two meetings.  It was also agreed that we should have wine and cheese, but to have less of a selection of cheeses to reduce the cost.  Joyce will purchase the cheeses and Neville will purchase the wine.  The Committee will donate the prizes for the raffle.
Chris brought to our attention that during re-election of the committee a non-committee member should take over pro-tem during the re-election.  It was agreed that Chris would arrange for someone to do this prior to the meeting.  
5.
Show Schedule.
Woolston Show is to be held on the 2nd September 2012.  Judging will commence from 11am.
It had been brought to our attention that some of the logos on the front page of the Show Schedule were no longer valid, Neville said that these would be removed/changed on the 2012 schedule.

The Committee discussed any changes to be made to the 2012 Show Schedule.  Neville advised that there had been no entries in class 46 (1 decorated cake) and it was decided to change this category to 4 Cup Cakes.  

In the Photography classes it was decided that class 61 would be changed from Animal or Animals to Sport as this might be popular due to the 2012 Olympics being held in London this year.

In the Ages 9 to 15 Childrens section there had been no entries in class 67 (Acrylic Painting) and it was agreed to change this to A Design for a WDHS Logo.  If there was a suitable entry this could be used by the Society on the 2013 Show Schedule.

All other classes will remain the same as in the 2011 Show Schedule.

Barbara said she thought she would be able to find a judge for the Photography classes from contacts she had within the U3A.  She will look into this and get back to the committee with details.

Sandra said that the tombola had seemed popular, but thought it was too much to also have Name the Bear.  The Committee agreed that we would only run the Raffle and Tombola in the 2012 Show.  The Committee were also advised that a Christmas card had been sent on behalf of the society to all the businesses who had donated a prize for the raffle.  An article had also been put in the Woolston Courier about the 2011 Show which included a list of these businesses.  It was suggested that this should be put on our website as all members don’t receive the Woolston Courier.
6. 
Grant for Marquee

Chris advised that he & Will would submit a bid for a grant for the 2012 Show Marquee.
7. 
Any Other Business
Neville advised that some of the old stock in the Trading Hut will be sold off at half price when it opens.  He also informed us that some stock such as, yellow sulphur, had been removed as it was no longer allowed.

Sandra gave Neville a price list from Proctors for him to compare prices with our current suppliers.
Neville advised that the Bedding Plant Sale will be on the 5th May at 12 noon.

Neville confirmed that the sale of Hyacinths had made a £52.17 profit & the 2011 Show had made a £286 profit for the Society.
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.05pm.
Secretary: Chris Ratcliffe, 11 Lincoln Close, Woolston, Warrington, WA1 4LU


